
 

 

Cabinet Meeting: Monday, 07 October 2024 
 
Question from:  Cllr E Hey 
 
Question to:  Cllr Dacre 
  
Following the Council's decision to dispose of Shelf Village Hall, we've been 

contacted by a non-profit organisation interested in purchasing the property. As well 

as using the building to conduct the organisations core objectives, the group’s 

trustees are keen to ensure community access is restarted in Shelf’s only accessible 

location. 

In the light of the revelation that the creation of the village hall itself was dependent 

on donations of land and money from the local community, I would like to ask 

whether the Cabinet were minded to look favourably on a bid that would benefit 

everyone in Shelf. 

 

Response 
 
As per officers’ recent correspondence with Councillor Martin Hey, officers are 
currently carrying out background work to consider options for disposal. Officers 
requested details of the interested group, which have been received from Councillor 
M Hey, and will contact the group when the option and method of disposal has been 
determined.  


